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ATBICOUARTERLY

Great Smoky Mountains National Park, The Natural History Assoc., Discover Life in America, and Friends of the Smokies

Susan Farmer demonstrated the DLIA website
to biologist David Porter.

Karen Ballentine and Mike Maslona
reviewed The Purchase exhibit.
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DiIscovER LIFE IN AMERICA
ATBI MEETING SUMMARY

Thanks to the partnership of Great Smoky Mountains National Park,

Discover Life in America, Friends of the Smokies, and the Great Smoky
Mountains Natural History Association, the December 19-20, 2000,
ATBI annual meeting was a fine forum for scientific reports, educa-
tional presentations, lively discussions among project participants, and
exhibits of Park biodiversity. Over 80 attendees came from through-
out the nation and included university scientists and researchers, Park
Service and Forest Service scientists and staff, DLIA board members, college and
high school students, educators, photographers, and interested citizens.

Session topics included ATBI research done on aquatic worms (Mark Wetzel),
earthworms (Sam James), slime molds (Steve Stephenson), mammals (Don Linzey,
Ed Pivorun, Michael Harvey), wasps (Elizabeth Skillen) and Lepidoptera (Dave
Wagner). There were summaries and exhibits of projects such as the study and map-
ping of soils (Anthony Khiel), vegetation (Mike Jenkins), and geology (Scott
Southworth), work at the Cosby Sorting Center (Becky Nichols and lan Stocks),
the operation of the overall ATBI database (Norm Johnson), DLIA's website (John
Pickering), and other reports from Taxonomic Working Groups (Mike Sharkey,
David Porter, Rich Harrington).

The ATBI plot work of the USGS Biological Resources Division was reviewed
by Chuck Parker. A visit to the Park archives was arranged and led by Don Defoe.
Discussion of current and future funding opportunities included the NPS Verte-
brate Study (Keith Langdon), the DLIA Mini-Grant program (John Morse), and
upcoming funding prospects (Frank Harris, Charles Maynard, George Ivey, Keith
Langdon).

The Importance of education to the overall ATBI effort was highlighted by Park
Resource Education staff (Karen Ballentine, Susan Sachs), Great Smoky Moun-
tains Institute moth studies (Paul Super), and Glen Este High School’s Ecology
Club. These young people with their teacher Jon Souders braved the snow and ice to
travel from Cincinnati to attend and share their work on caddisflies.

Volunteer photographers Kevin Fitz Patrick and Kemp Davis documented the
programs and a DLIA proposed Volunteer Plan was presented by Jeanie Hilten.
Many volunteers helped in the planning and running of the Conference. Exhibits
were an excellent asset to the meeting. Susan Farmer arranged for internet access and
a poster chart displayed her ATBI inventory status website.

Participants were made comfortable and welcomed by the employees of the
Glenstone Lodge which gave a discounted rate to the meeting attendees in order to
support the Park and ATBI efforts. There was opportunity for social time, music by
the “Woodpickers,” and exchange of ideas throughout the conference. Everyone
seemed to benefit from the chance to recharge batteries, get up-to-date on the latest
research, and prepare for future exciting ATBI projects.







